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New Masthead for Village Views Little Miami Bike Trail discussed in

By Cyndy Finnigan

Village Views owes its elegant
new logo to graphic designer Kindra
Bolsinger. Employed by Deskey As-
sociates in downtown Cincinnati,
Kindra paints wildlife in her spare
time. Her work is sold at The Row
House Gallery in Milford. She lives

in Terrace Park on Wrenwood, with
her husband, Gregg Bolsinger, their
dog, Kelsey, and a cat named Margo.

We are thrilled with our new
look. Thank you, Kindra, and thank
you, Gerri Kennedy, for not letting
this good idea fade away!

Council

By Katy Wood

Mayor Dan Startsman an-
nounced at September’s Council
meeting that Tom Longano (712

Yale) has been appointed as mag-
istrate of “Mayor’s Court”. By ap-
pointing Longano, Startsman, in
effect, replaced himself in this role.
As reported last month, mayors are
no longer allowed to preside over
courts that collect fines due to con-

By Camilla Warrick

Janet Hill-Smith knows the
residents of Terrace Park come
through in time of need.

She just wasn't prepared for
the warmth, style and scale of
their recent generosity. It hap-
pened on Labor Day mormning:
An ailing stranger received a
hometown hero’s welcome.

The stranger was Kylie Har-
ris, a 3 1/2-year-old resident of
Conyers, Ga. She came to Ter-
race Park with her baby brother,
Noah, and her parents, Mike and
Rachel Harris. Kylie, who is con-
tending with a serious brain can-
cer, was encouraged to concoct
an outing by the Make-A-Wish
Foundation of Atlanta.

The Foundation under-
writes dream jaunts for children
who are critically ill. Kylie’s,
dream, however, involved nei-
ther Hollywood nor Disney. She
said she wanted to visit her fa-
vorite aunt, Anita, of West
Chester, Ohio, enter a parade
and toss out candy.

Easier said than done. Cin-
cinnati has no big parades
around Labor Day.

That'’s the first thing Janet,
a freelance special events pro-
ducer, told the local chapter of
the Foundation when she got a
phone call in mid-August. Al-
though she has organized nu-
merous large events from
scratch, she didn't think she
could pull together a parade
through downtown Cincinnati
within a couple of weeks.

But she didn't say no. She
said she'd think about it. “Then
it hit me,” she said. “What'’s the
difference between a parade on
Fifth Street and one on Amherst
Avenue to a three year old?”

Janet called Lauri Heffner,

Kylie Harris, grand marshal of Terrace Park’s Labor Day

Kylie Harris is Grand Marshal of
Labor Day Parade

Christian Frey gives Kylie a wide-armed
E welcome.

parade, secures her crown as she sits with her father

Mike Harris.

coordinator of the annual Terrace
Park parade, and asked if a kid
named Kylie could be this year’s
grand marshal. “Lauri was thrilled and
wanted to help,” Ms. Hill-Smith said.

A number of businesses and
organizations participated, supply-
ing such things as a convertible, a
banner, five cases of candy and a
princess gown. Ms. Hill-Smith and
her 10-year-old daughter, Hannah,
knew Kylie is a fan of the “Blues
Clues” characters, so they bought
a coloring book and enlarged the

figures. Then they borrowed a crew
of Hannah’s classmates and made
welcoming signs to be posted on
the parade route.

Some kids went further, mak-
|ng the;r own posters. Merey Shell,
as" grader at Terrace Park Elemen-
tary, hand-painted huge banners
which were strung from trees next
to her family’s home on Yale. Her
mother, Sandy, even bought flow-
ers for Kylie. Mayor Dan Startsman
declared Labor Day 1999 “Kylie
Harris Day” in Terrace Park.

The Delano family waits for Kylie.

Photos: Janet Hill-Smith

“l don't know if you noticed
that the parade kept stopping
and starting,” Ms. Hill-Smith said.
“That was because so many
people ran out, giving cards and
gifts or just to talk to Kylie. The
family was blown away.”

So too, Janet confesses,
was she. “| was not surprised at
all,” she said. “But ! still got misty-
eyed when | rounded the corner
onto Amherst and saw all those
people. They made her feel like
a million dollars.”

Coincidence, not conspiracy, brings
Terrace Park statewide attention

By Sheliey Cowan

Terrace Park police continue to
investigate links between alleged
hate groups and residents of Ter-
race Park.

The issue first came to light this
summer when an article in the
Cleveland Plain Dealer cited 22

hate incidents that occurred in Ohio
during 1998—six in the Greater Cin-
cinnati area—and named 21 active
hate groups. One, Fellowship of
God’s Covenant People, listed Ter-
race Park as its headquarters.
Several weeks later, a Terrace
Park minor was named in connec-
tion with distributing hate literature

in Anderson Township. According
to an article in the Cincinnati
Enquirer, as many as 2,000 Ander-
son households received booklets
published by the lllinois-based,
white-separatist World Church of
the Creator.

The Plain Dealerarticle, which
also includes World Church of the

Creator among Ohio's hate groups,
named the Southern Poverty Law
Center as its source of information.
The SPLC is a nonprofit organiza-
tion that “works to combat hate, in-
tolerance, and discrimination
through education and litigation.”
The SPLC searches for hate
groups, and contacts them to verify
each group’s address and the na-
ture of its message.

After reading the article, Police

continued on page 5

flict of interest issues.

Longano works in the
Hamilton County prosecutor’s office
where he serves as chief assistant
prosecuting attorney. When choos-
ing a candidate for the magistrate
position, this experience, as well as
Longano’s long term residency in
Terrace Park, were primary consid-
erations. Additionally, he has al-
ready received training to qualify
him for the job. “We're extremely
lucky to have someone of his cali-
ber,” said Startsman.

Startsman noted that Longano
conducted, in an exemplary way,
September’s court and two five-day
DUI hearings (on a fill-in basis).

Council agreed to establish an
annual salary for the magistrate
position.

Other business included the following:

® Councilwoman Julie Rugh in-
troduced discussion about re-
cent indications of the state’s
intention to develop the Little
Miami Bike Trail through Ter-
race Park. Council determined
that developing a proactive re-
sponse will require consider-
able research, including re-
questing information from the
state regarding their plans,
prior to October’s Council
meeting. Questions or con-
cerns should be addressed to
Mrs. Rugh

® Resident Ed Annan (721 Lex-
ington) expressed concern re-
garding Terrace Park’s policy
addressing juvenile crime,
questioning whether or not it is
well-defined. Mayor Startsman
and Councilwoman Rugh
maintained that there is a clear

continued on page 3

Duplace
sworn in as
Councilman

On September 9, 1999, Ter-
race Park Council met to appoint Al
Duplace to complete the remaining
two years of the Dan Startsman’s
term. Mr. Startsman took over
Mayor Jennifer Comfort's position
when she resigned in August.
Council members interviewed three
interested residents and chose Mr.
Duplace. He and his wife Polly have
lived in Terrace Park since 1980.
They have two daughters, Abby, a
junior at Hanover College, and
Maggie, who is a senior at
Mariemont High School. Mr.
Duplace is the local branch man-
ager of Legg Mason Wood Walker
Incorporated.

Leaf collection begins Oc-
tober 15 and runs through
November 24. There will
be no brush pick-up dur-
ing this period.




Letters to the Editor
September 12, 1999

To the residents of Terrace Park:

P'd like to take this opportunity to thank all of you who've expressed
your support for my decision to run for Mariemont School Board. For the
past twelve years, I've been involved in four of the five schools within our
district as a volunteer, PTO officer or school employee. During these
years I've worked with countless parents, teachers and students on a
wide variety of PTO and school issues. Currently | am PTO Secretary
and computer lab volunteer at MJHS and PTO Holiday Fair Chair and
Hospitality Co-Chair at MHS. If I'm elected as a member of our Board of
Education, my current level of involvement will not change.

Continuing strong curricula, making responsible financial decisions
and setting sound school policy are vitally important. However, | believe
that a Board member needs to be actively involved in our schools and
with our students in order to make informed decisions. For this reason, |
pledge to continue my involvement, making myself accessible to par-
ents, students and staff. I'll continue to commit to fostering school pride
and spirit. In addition, and very importantly, | intend to support Mariemont’s
tradition of excellence in education by advancing our use of technology
in all the schools.

Over the next few weeks | will be speaking with families within our
district at coffees hosted by Terrace Park Elementary parents. | encour-
age you to come and share your thoughts. If your children are not cur-
rently attending TPES, and you would like to come to a coffee, please
call Ann Pardue @ 248-2763 at your earliest convenience.

| am eager for the opportunity to serve all of the students within our
district as a Board of Education member. Thank you for your support.

Sue Keffer
7 Denison Lane

9/1/99

Chief Bacon
Terrace Park Police Department

Dear Chief:

This past Monday evening | was in a near panic mode, when | was
unable to locate my parents, who had missed a plane in London. With all
avenues exhausted to find them, | contacted Sgt. Chin for his assistance.
To my great relief, he located them in London, safe and sound.

I trust you will congratulate him on his professionalism.

Sincerely,
James (Buz) Ecker
622 Myrtle Avenue

August 20, 1999

To the Editor:
Congratulations to Buz Ecker on his explanation of the differences
between Betas and Sigma Chis. Buz, | could not agree with you more.

Jim Hyer

Sigma Chi (Alpha)
Miami University ‘80
734 Floral Avenue

9/15/99

Attention Terrace Park Residents:

Please take a moment to seriously consider volunteering for the
Terrace Park Emergency Services Department!

The Volunteer Fire Department meets twice a month for continued
training, and individual members answer emergency calis when avail-
able. The Emergency Medical Technicians also meet regularly for re-
fresher and upgrade training. Life squad shifts are scheduled in 5-6 hour
shifts, all 24 hours and 7 days a week. We ask the EMT’s to take two
shifts per week, although many take more. The Village pays for all train-
ing and uniforms, and department members are compensated modestly
for their time.

These are services you could provide to your Village—during the
day while the kids are in school; in the evening when you are home at-
tending to your family; on a weekend when you are not scheduled to go
out of town; or in the middle of the night while you are sleeping. During
your shift you must be within five minutes of the Community Building in
order to respond to an emergency, but you do not need to otherwise
change the way you manage you time. The training you receive will be
invaluable and useful to your entire life.

Call now and help us to continue to provide personal and prompt
emergency services to our Village residents.

Sincerely,

Julie Rugh
Safety Chairman
Village Council

Village Views welcomes reader
mail. Signed letters to the editor
must be received by 9 p.m. on
the second Monday of the
month. Please limit length to
350 words. Letters over 350
words will be published as sub-
mitted subject to space availabil-
ity. All signed letters will be
printed as submitted; however,
minor editing for grammatical
and typographical errors may be
necessary. Content will not be
edited. Any questions should be
directed to the editor. Send to
Village Views, P.O. Box 212,
Terrace Park, OH 45174, e-mail to
GlLViews@aol.com or fax to
831-9248.
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fers to receive contributions on
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and date on disk. The dead-
line is the second Monday of
every month at 9 p.m.

Village Views Staff
Managing Editor:

Gillian Littlehale
Layout: Amy Diliman
News Writers:

Katy Wood

Noel Julnes Dehner

Cyndy Finnigan
Sports Editor:

Paul Pendery
Proofreader:

Betsy Porst
Photographers:

Joddy Perry

Terry Sexmith
Distribution Coordinator:

Leslie Jones
Business Manager:

Gerri Kennedy
Typists: Laura Colston

Lynette Overbey
Calendar Coordinator:

Jenny Whitaker

Seventh Graders Say

By Noel Julnes-Dehner

What is surprising about 7th grade?

Sam Amis—How much homework we have! We have more language
arts homework because we have two classes of it. Also, all the teachers
have different ways of doing things, and it's hard to remember which is
which.

Laura Johnston—All the homework, even on the second day of school!
It's surprising how independent you have to be. In elementary school,
we did everything as a class. Now you have to know what your home-
work assignment is.

Phil Egasti—You don’t have a homeroom. You don't have time to go to
your lockers, and it's hard to get to class on time.

Hannah Pardue—Classes seem really short, maybe because there is
more talking, more patrticipation.

What is better about 7th grade?

Sam—We have seven different teachers—there are more teachers to
like.

Laura—I| feel more sophisticated being on my own and having lockers.
Teachers don't treat us like babies, and they expect you to do more stuff.
Phil—Sixth grade was more fun, but | was bored at the Elementary.
Hannah—We have more freedom. We don’t have to walk in straight lines
in the hall; we can talk to people in the hallways.

On meeting hew peopile...

Sam—It is fun. They do different things or play a game a certain way.
Laura—It's good to meet new friends from other areas.

Phil—It’s fun to meet new friends, with different personalities.
Hannah—Really cool. It's like switching to a place where you don't know
anyone. There are new, different personalities.

Most Exciting...

Sam—Going with the school to King's Island at the end of the school
year.

Laura—Dances.

Phil—Dances, and football games—you don't go to games as much in
the Elementary School.

Hannah—Dances. You don't get to do that in Elementary. Also, the sports.
| play tennis.

Tips for Sixth Graders...

Sam——Be organized. Write your locker combination in your plan book.
Hannah—Get locker shelves. Visit the school before and after orienta-
tion, before the first day of school.

From the Editor

Advertisements for Village
Views may be placed in a vari-
ety of sizes. A business card
size (2x4) is only $24 per
month. A classified ad is $5 to
Village residents only. Pay-
ment must accompany ad.
Call Business Manager Gerri
Kennedy @ 831-2388 for
aditional rates. Village Views
welcomes your business.

On behalf of Village Views,
I would like to thank everyone
in Terrace Park for the support
you have shown for our efforts
this past year. It is once again
the time to request your tax-de-
ductible donations to the paper,
which will allow us to keep on
the plus side of the balance
sheet. There is an eye-catch-
ing envelope attached to this
edition to facilitate this process.

As readers may remember
from our very successful fund-
raising request last year, the pa-
per does not break even if we
run issues larger than four
pages. While our advertise-
ments have increased, their rev-
enue is not enough to put us in
the black. Last year 37% of the
Village contributed, with an av-
erage donation of $24.38.
Thanks to your generosity, our
efficiency has been vastly im-
proved. We are still a volunteer
effort, with no stipends being
paid. Only expenses such as
printing, postage and supplies
are covered from our budget.

If asking you to reach for

your checkbook weren't enough,
the staff needs one more favor.
We need opinions_and informa-
tion. This is a unique paper and
should contain something of in-
terest for every resident. Being
monthly, the paper can not al-
ways keep up with “breaking
news.” Nevertheless, ouraim is
for Village Viewsto be more than
just a recitation of official activi-
ties, upcoming events and pub-
lic service bulletins. Human in-
terest stories, thought provoking
research, humorous columns,
congratulatory updates, the Vil-
lage calendar—these all may
find a place in our pages. We
have been very lucky to have
community members who are
willing to transfer their time and
thoughts into ink. We are also
very appreciative of neighbors
who help us keep track of what
is going on in Terrace Park.

Please feel free to return
comments and suggestions
along with your donations!
Thank you very much!

Gillian Littlehale
Managing Editor

107 Wrenwood
David L. Fritz, D.D.S.
Family Dentistry
614 Wooster Pike Telephone
Terrace Park, Ohio 45174 (513) 831-1331

October Deadline:

The Oct. deadline for Village
Views is Oct. 11, the second
Monday of the month. All cam-
era-ready ads and articles
must be submitted by 9 p.m. on
Monday Oct. 11, 1999. All ad-
vertisements go to Gerri
Kennedy at 152 Wrenwood. All
articles go to Gillian Littlehale
at 2 Denison Lane.

LEAVING THE VILLAGE?
Subscriptions are available for
only $18.50 per year. To sub-
scribe call Gerri Kennedy
@831-2388.

I
()
=
e
o
-
>
X
(7]

|
(2]
o
<
Q.
Ll
2
>
1
[
4
w
o
o
<
(&

1

PORCH ENCLOSURES ~ KITCHENS — BATHROOMS -- DECKS -

Five Generations of Contractors

734-0111

PAINTING — ROOM ADDITIONS — INTERIOR RENOVATIONS —

SINOOY ANV — SLNINASYE HSINIH



Council continued from page 1

policy being followed and in-
vited Annan to discuss the is-
sue with them at a later time
® In regard to the water main
project, more size discrepan-
cies have been found, but bids
should be in for action at
October’s Council meeting. ltis
still projected that the work will

be completed by the end of the

year
e Street improvements have
been satisfactorily completed
Mayor Startsman reported that
Mr. A.W. White (707 Myrtle) has
offered to donate and replace
the reflectors on the posts at
Terrace Park entrances with a
bigger version. White provided
the old reflectors, as well

Those Teens Need More Sleep

A typical growing 12- to 16-
year-old needs 9.2 hours of sleep
a night. According to Steven
Sheer, MD, director of The Sleep
Disorders Centers of The St. Luke
Hospitals, this need is unmetona
regular basis due to the academic,
work and social schedules of
many teenagers. Reaction time,
memorization skills and concen-
tration can be diminished due to
sleep deficits. Teens who incur
sleep debt during the week can
make up for it by sleeping in late
on weekends. Adults become less

able to endure such sleep mara-
thons. However, individuals of all
ages who slept the same hours
every night were more alert in the
daytime, fell asleep faster at night
and slept more soundly, accord-
ing to a study at Arizona State Uni-
versity. Scheduling is a compli-
cated matter that is not easy to
change. However, when the is-
sues are learning and driving
safety for high school students, it
is clear that early to bed and late
to rise will help make your child
healthy and wise.

FLACH DOUGLAS & CO., LPA

Attorneys at Law

Quality Legal Services

Serving Terrace Park since 1961

FLACH DOUGLAS

Fax 831-3119

114 Main Street, Milford, Ohio 45150

831-6697

roctor
Insurance

705 Wooster Pike » Terrace Park, Ohio 45174

AUTO
HOME
LIFE
BUSINESS

831-3131

FLETCHER

HAOAMAEAS
Custom Homes and Remodeling

M National Award Winning Custom Builder
published in Professional Builder and

Builder Magazines

Construction

available

Building Exceptional Residences since 1983
Recipient of numerous “Homearama”
Awards for Excellence in Design and

Architectural and Interior Design Services

Integrity and Attention to Detail you deserve

3908 Miami Road, Mariemont, Ohio 45227
(513) 272-5400 Fax (513) 272-5403

OCTOBER
5 Terrace Park Garden Club meeting, “Welcome
Fall”, Community Building, 12:00 noon

5 Terrace Park Elementary “Bootique”, Halloween
treats, baked goods and mums for sale behind school,
3:00 p.m.- 6:00 p.m.

5  Mariemont Kiwanis meeting every Tuesday mom-
ing at 7:30 a.m. in the MJHS cafeteria. New members
welcome!

5 TPE PTO meeting 9:30 a.m. in cafeteria

5 Motivational speaker Milton Creagh on parenting
teens, MHS Auditorium, 7:00 p.m.
11 Mayor’s Court, Community Building, 7:00 p.m.

11 Village Views deadline for articles, photos and
camera-ready ads, 9:00 p.m.

12 Terrace Park Council Meeting, Community Build-
ing, 7:30 p.m.

14 “Learn and Lunch” at St. Thomas Church, 10 a.m.-
noon. Open to Village residents over 55. Topic is Eliza-
bethan Literature

15 Village curbside leaf collection begins and runs
through November 24. No brush collection at this time

16 Terrace Park Newcomers Polaroid Scavenger Hunt.
Meet at 6:30 p.m. at the Community Building; dessert
and dancing follow the hunt. For information contact
Leanna Paz @ 965-0846

18,20, Parent to Parent class will be held in the Com-
25,27 munity Building, 9-11:30 a.m. Call Kim Pipkin
@ 271-4931 to enroll. All parents, K-12, are welcome
to attend

Brush your
teeth, brush
your hair, tie
your shoes
and SMILE!

Loaded down with new back-

packs and bags of supplies, Sam

for the bell to ring. the door.

* Therapeutic Massage *

Cynthia Wells Rogowski. B.ALLM.T.
Medical Massage Therapist

(513) 831-8675

BY APPOINTMENT ONLY
Licensed by the State Medical Board of Ohio

19 Mariemont Board of Education Meeting, MJHS
cafeteria, 7:15 p.m. Public welcome

18,20, Parentto Parent class will be held in the Com-
25,27 munity Building, 9-11:30 a.m. Call Kim Pipkin
@ 271-4931 to enroll. All parents, K-12, are welcome
to attend

21 AARP bus tour to Brown County State Park and
Nashville, Indiana. Guided tour, buffet lunch at Abe
Martin Lodge, shopping in Nashville. Bus departs
St.Thomas Church at 7:30 a.m. and returns at 6:30
p.m. Cost $42. For reservations call Geneva Braun
@ 247-0677

21 “Learn and Lunch” at St. Thomas Church, 10
a.m.-noon. Open to Village residents over 55. Topic
is Your Retirement Dollars

22 Terrace Park Elementary PTO Pumpkin Festi-
val. Games for all ages, pumpkin carving contest,
Pumpkin Patch Café, silent auction, 5:30 - 8:30 p.m.

23 Cincinnati Dulcimer Society Music Festival,
Community Building, featuring national champion,
Larry Conger. Workshops offered from 10:00-11:30
a.m. and 1:00-2:30 p.m.; $15 each session with pizza
lunch. Buffet dinner by reservation, $10. Evening
concert at 8:00 p.m., $5 donation. For details con-
tact Nan Cook @ 752-0136 or Fran Booth @ 891-
7037

28 “Leam and Lunch” at St. Thomas Church, 10
a.m.-noon. Open to Village residents over 55. Topic
is History of Business in medieval Europe

31 HALLOWEEN! Village siren sounds at 6:00 p.m.
to indicate the start of trick or treating. Ends at 8:00
p.m.

Please submit calendar information to Jenny Whitaker @ 248-9268 at your earliest convenience.
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Village Calendar 1999

Photos: Susan Austin
Hyer and Jeffrey Schubert wait Excited to be back at school, a fresh batch of 3" graders clown at

CAT NEEDS HOME

Beautiful, long-haired
female calico cat needs
excellent home!
She is 3 years old,
declawed, spayed - a

ELLIOTT ELECTRIC SERVICE
RESIDENTIAL & LIGHT COMMERCIAL

Terrace Park, Ohio 45174

definite homebody - very
loving: trained, of coarse.

EWs |

DENNIS ELLIOTT PHONE: sl Call Sallie Lyons

624 Miami Avenue @831-4671 for further
831-7248 information

-3-



Neighbor to Neighbor

St. Thomas Church offers educa-
tion and discussion
The Senior Class of St. Tho-

mas Church invites all Terrace Park
Seniors (55 years and older) to the
“Learn and Lunch” programs.
These will be held on Thursdays in
the Undercroft of St. Thomas
Church from 10:00 a.m. until noon.
The first month’s programs are:

< October 14—Elizabethan Lit-
erature, led by A. K. Carey, Ph.
D. The “class” will read and dis-
cuss works of the golden age.
No grades, just fun!
October 21—Your Retirement
Doliars, led by Bill Holloway,
Professor Emeritus at NKU,
who will discuss investing and
items from a column designed
for retirees, which he has writ-
ten regularly for the past six
years
October 28—Hlistory of Busi-
ness in medieval Europe. Au-
thor Sid Hunt will discuss this,
his most recent book, and the
history of money
Plan to come, have a cup of
coffee and good conversation. And
afterwards, join friends for lunch

’0

*

X3

*

“dutch” at a restaurant of your &

choice.

(Editor’s note: Future program

dates and topics may also be found |

in the monthly calendar.)

The Tennessee mountains come
to Terrace Park

Join the Cincinnati Dulcimer

Society's Mini-Festival, Saturday,
October 23 at the Community Build-
ing. An outstanding dulcimist, Larry
Conger, 1998 Mountain Dulcimer
Champion and master teacher will
present intermediate and advanced
workshops and a concert of sweet
strumming. The Workshops are
$15 each at 10:00-11:30 a.m. and
1:00-2:30 p.m. The Open Jam is
from 3:00-4:30 p.m.; $10 prepaid
Dinner is at 5:00 p.m. and the Con-
cert, $5 at the door, under 12 free,
is at 8:00 p.m. Call Nan @ 752-
0136 or Fran @ 891-7037.

“Let Heaven and Nature Sing”

An eighteenth century treasure
will be on display at the Taft Mu-
seum this holiday season, from No-
vember 6-January 9. A Neapolitan
nativity scene, called a presepio,
comes from the collection of
Francesca Perez de Olaguer
Angelon, of Terrace Park. This ba-
roque work of art has been in her
family for many years and may be
the only presepio in the United
States presented in the traditional
manner of a stage-like setting within
a domestic interior.

More than 200 objects fit into
the 10’ by 8'by 13’ setting designed
by Sycamore Street Studios. The
stage is integrated into the main
foyer of the Museum. In 17"- and
18”‘-century Naples, staging a
prescipio was the hobby of the day.
Thanks to the generosity of our
neighbor Francesca, all Greater
Cincinnatians and visitors to the city
may once again partake of this in-
ternational treasure.

The Taft Museum is located at
316 Pike Street. Admission is $4
for adults, $2 for seniors or students,
and free for members or children
under 18. Admission is free to all
on Wednesdays, thanks to 5/3
Bank. Museum hours are Monday-
Saturday 10 a.m.-5 p.m. and Sun-
day 1-5 p.m. The Museum will be
closed December 25 and January
1. For more information, call the Taft
Museum @ 241-0343.

Children’s Nutcracker Luncheon
date announced

The 13" annual event for par-
ents and children, the Children’s
Nutcracker Luncheon, is sched-
uled for December 4, 10:30-1:30
p.m. at the Hyatt Regency Cincin-
nati. Benefiting BRAVO!, the vol-
unteer organization for the Cincin-
nati Ballet, a formal lunch and
children’s fashion show will follow
crafts, entertainment by dancers
and puppets, story time and visits
from costumed characters. Dress
for the occasion is holiday party
clothes. Reservations are neces-
sary, $30 for adults and $15 for
children 12 and under. Call the
Cincinnati Ballet @ 621-5219,
ext. 107.

Enchanted Forest Delights
Children

Are you looking for an autumn
activity for the kids that won'’t scare
them? The 7" Annual Enchanted
Forest in Benton Woods, 5313
Benton Road (near Owensville) will
bring friendly storybook characters
to life on October 16-17 and 23-24
from noon to 5:00 p.m. on Saturdays
and 1:00 p.m. —=5:00 p.m. on Sun-
days. A hayride through the forest
is $3 for children and $2 for adults.
There also will be pony rides,
games and food for a small fee. This
event supports the Epilepsy
Council’'s summer camp for children
with epilepsy. For more information,
call the Epilepsy Foundation @
721-2905.

Come to the 1999 Terrace

stival!
AR

Extending an invitation to enjoy one of TP’s favorite annual events
are (I-r): Debbie Fletcher, Festival Co-Chair, Denise Guttenberger,
Festival Co-Chair, Holly McCormack, Bootique Co-Chair and Betsy
Porst, Bootique Co-Chair.

Come and enjoy the fun at this
Fabulous Fall Fun-d Raiser for our
own Terrace Park Elementary!!!!
Everyone is weicome, on October
22, from 5:30-8:30 p.m. at the
school gymnasium, to enjoy games
and food for all ages. Spend the
evening with the children as they
enjoy the festivities. Experience

TP Volunteer Fire
Department
New Volunteers Needed

Minimal training and all
equipment supplied.
A wonderful contribution to
your Village!
Come to our upcoming drills
to see what we do:

Monday 9/27 7:30 p.m.
Sunday 10/10  9:30a.m.
Monday 10/25  7:30 p.m.
Sunday 11/7 9:30 a.m.
Monday 11/22  7:30 p.m.
Sunday 12/12  9:30 a.m.
Monday 12/27  7:30 p.m.

Call Jack Gambetta
@ 248-9400 for information

the excitement of the Bid-N-Buy.
All proceeds for this event stay
entirely within the Terrace Park
Elementary School!

First up, prowl the BOOTIQUE
at TPES (Tues., Oct. 5, 3-6 p.m.) for
Halloween treats, toys, trinkets,
mums, pumpkins, stalks and more.

Charles S.

CONSTRUCTION INC.

* Residential Remodeling
¢ Custom Home Construction

7 Denison Lane
Terrace Park, OH 45174

831-4499

Heritage Village is haunted!

Enjoy “eerie fun and slight
fright” at the Heritage Village in
Sharon Woods Park on weekends
during the month of October. The
Village's buildings will all be deco-
rated and animated with 19" cen-
tury thrills, suitable for all ages. The
Haunted Village is open October
9-10, 16-17 and 23-24 from 5:00 —
8:00 p.m. All visitors receive trick
or treat bags with candy and favors.
Admission is $6 for adults, $3 for
children 12 and under. itis located
in Sharon Woods Park, 11450
Lebanon Pike/Route 42. Call 563-
9484 for information.

Babysitting
Experienced 12 year old
available after 4:00, also

on weekends.

Call Sarah Swart
248-2055.

“Butterfly” has lighted
in Pyramid Park

Stan Thomson’s “Butterfly” stainless steel sculpture in its garden

setting.

Pyramid Hill Sculpture and
Museum Park is a long time dream
of Harry Wilks, which finally ma-
terialized. It consists of 265 acres
in a landscape of rolling hills, vast
meadows, woodlands and lakes.
it is an outdoor museum focusing
on monumental pieces of sculp-
tures, both historical and modern.
Stan Thomson, sculpturer from
Terrace Park, has created the
park’s newest addition, a stainless
steel work titled “Butterfly”. it has
found a home near the Tea Room.
Incorporated into the park are
educational programs in art, hor-
ticulture, geology and the environ-
ment. Guided tours for groups of
25 are available, as are self-
guided strolls and drives. Band

concerts are performed in an
amphitheatre throughout the year.
All this is only 40 minutes away.
Drive west on 1-275 to exit 33, turn
right on Route 27, turn right on
Route 128, and drive 6 miles to
Pyramid Park.For more information
call 513-868-8336.

Stan Thomson has created
stainless steel sculptures for many
corporations, a huge 1,500 pound
work representing flights above and
beyond for the Dayton International
Airport, as well as numerous gar-
den and landscape sculptures. The
weathervane on top of the gazebo
in the Village Green is his creation,
as is the “Tencon” logo in front of
their Wooster Pike office.

J

Drackett-Harth

N\

Construction, Inc.

Custom Homes
Residential Remodeling

831-1111

We do the homes in
Terrace Park you love!

Bill Drackett
Tim Harth
bill Heftner

Allow us to give you the attention

\ to detail you deserve. /




Police Reports

Help Runs

Mutual Aid Runs

Alarm Drops

Property Found Unsecured
Animal Complaints

Domestic Disputes or Violence
Accident Reports

Traffic Arrests or Citations
Other Traffic (wamings, etc.)

Juvenile Report

community service

Noted

Other Arrests (including outstanding warrants)
Investigations (not otherwise covered)

TERRACE PARK VILLAGE CRIME and POLICE ACTIVITY

July/August
15
11
09
06
01
02
02
58
17
12
14

-Three juveniles were unofficially charged with destruction of property at the Log Cabin and were assigned
-Two juveniles, aged 7 and 9, stole a carin Newtown. Chased by police while driving East on Wooster, they drove

to the end of Fieldstone where they almost wrecked several times, then backed the car into the police cruiser.
They were charged by Hamilton County Juvenile Court

Chief Bacon attributed the increase in traffic citations and arrests to the department’s new laser radarmachine.

Aug/Sept YTD
17 126
13 128
06 57
05 52
03 4 (as of 8-99)
00 10
01 21
109 468
49 180
18 112
19 147

21" Century photojournalists in need 1999-2000 TPES yearbook. The

By Susan Austin

Do you have an old paper cut-
ter or cropper that is cluttering up
your basement? Have your recently
upgraded your camera equipment
and replaced that 35 mm with a digi-
tal camera? Please consider do-
nating such items in good working
condition to the new Terrace Park
Elementary Junior Yearbook Club.

insurance

&

This club, sponsored by the Terrace
Park Elementary PTO, will learn
beginning photography and layout
techniques and then put them to
use. The students will produce the

I Independent
Insurance

Agent,

Financial Planning
Since 1888

The Eppa Rixey Insurance Agency

o3

Providing Hall o

EH

o LT t; PN AT
ame Service

Eppa Rixey Agency, Inc.

706 Indian Hill Road - Terrace Park, Ohio 45174
(513)831-2200

7

N\

Cincinnati Center for
Improved Communication

Since 1986

Providing Consultation,
Diagnostic and
Intervention Services for
Speech, Language and
Learning Disorders

Certified Fast ForWord Provider

Two CONVENIENT LOCATIONS

A Division of Therapeutic Resources Ltd.

Tri-County
11442 Lippelman Rd.

771-7655

-

Sharon K. Collins, M.S., C.C.C.-SLP

Mariemont
3914 Miami Rd.

561-9050

Director

J

first meeting of the club had an ex-
cited and enthusiastic group of
twenty-eight 6" grade students.

Several field trips will entertain
and educate the students in the com-
ing months...touring the photo pro-
cessing plant at Qualex Kodak
Photofinishing with Brett Richart, see-
ing printers at work at The Merten
Company with Skip Merten, and fi-
nally, how books are bound at Moore
Binding Systems with Bruce Barnhill.

The goal of the project is to in-
troduce students to the yearbook
process, encourage creativity with
layout and, ultimately, to help the
students love to take pictures (and
lots of them!) that tell a story! If you
have equipment to donate, a field
trip to host or ideas for production,
please call Susan Austin @ 831-
8235 or Barbara Wilson @ 248-
2529. Thank you.

Election 1999

The October issue of Viflage
Views wiii feature profiles of Terrace
Park residents running for local
elective office. To date the candi-
dates are for Mayor: John Finnigan
and Dan Startsman; for Council: Jim
Peterkin, Randy Phillips and Julie
Rugh; for Mariemont School Board:
Sue Keffer and Rick Koehler; for
Village Secretary: Francine
Glassmeyer.

ArchitectsPlus

Exquisite

residential
architecture

RICK KOEHLER
MIKE LEVALLY

984 « 1070

Coincidence continued from
page 1

Chief Bob Bacon contacted the
SPLC, who provided him with the
TP post office box number listed as
the address of the Fellowship of
God’s Covenant, and the name of
the person to whom the box is reg-
istered. Bacon discovered that the
PO box owner is a resident of
Middletown, Ohio.

Bacon then followed up with
the office of the Ohio Attorney Gen-
eral to see if there was a link be-
tween the PO box and the Ander-
son Township incident. The Attor-
ney General had no information on
the Fellowship of God’s Covenant,
or a connection between the Fel-
lowship and the Wortd Church ac-
tivity in Anderson.

“It turns out it's just a very big
coincidence that both of these
things came up at the same time,
because they truly are separate in-
cidents. We do not have a con-
certed conspiracy of hate group
activity in Terrace Park. We are
monitoring the PO box to make sure
that no illegal practices take place,
and so far, none have. In fact, the
only material we know to have been

sent with Terrace Park as its return
address is the Fellowship of God's
Covenant literature requested by
the Southern Poverty Law Center.”

Bacon adds, “And there is no
confirmation that the Terrace Park
minor involved in the Anderson in-
cident distributed hate literature in
Terrace Park.”

School Board President Rick
Koehler confirms that the minor is
a student at Mariemont High
School. Asked to comment on the
school’s position, Koehler said, “We
know about the incident, and we are
keeping an extremely close eye on
this individual. But this person
hasn’t done anything during school
time or on school property, and
hasn’t done anything that affects
other students. At this point, there
isn’t much we can do, but we're
watching closely. The student’s
parents are cooperating with the
school's attempt to monitor the
student’s activities.”

Bacon summarized the situa-
tion. “We have two separate cases
in which individuals are clearly pro-
fessing white supremacy. We are
monitoring both situations closely,
but up to this point, no laws have
been broken.”

Ohio law states that any
person found guilty of a crime
by reason of the race, color, re-
ligion, or national origin of an-
other person is guilty of ethnic
intimidation. Ethnic intimidation
increases charges to the next
higher levei than the offense that
resulted in the charges being
brought.

Ohio recognizes five crimes
that can be “enhanced” for hate:
menacing, aggravated menac-
ing, telephone harassment,
criminal mischief, and criminal
damaging.

In other words, explains
Chief Bacon, “Aggravated men-
acing — when someone threat-
ens to cause serious physical
harm— is a misdemeanor of
the first degree. If he or she
makes that threat because of a
person’s race, color, religion, or
national origin, it enhances the
crime to a felony fourth degree.”

What is a Hate Crime?

According to Bacon, it's not al-
ways easy to tell when hate is
a factor. It's a matter of thor-
oughly questioning those in-
volved, and asking the right
questions.

Bacon is well educated on
the subject. On his own time,
he is actively involved in a group
called CPR (Community/Police
Relations), and he teaches the
components and characteristics
of hate crimes to police officers
and civil rights workers through-
out the East and Midwest.

The website address of the
Southern Poverty Law Center
is www.splcenter.org. The
website address of Fellowship
of God’s Covenant People is
www.homestead.com/
covenantmedia/fgepi~ns4.htm.
The website address of World
Church of the Creator is
www.creator.org.

Housecleaning
Dependable, experienced lady has opening for house cleaning.
Excellent references.

Call Tina @625-1505

(

SAME shopping center
SAME great parking

MORE cool inventory!
MORE room to shop

Ted’s moved two doors down!

SAME convenient hours M~ F 10-7; Sat. 10-5
SAME phone 248-1999
SAME FRIENDLY TED!

MORE space to wrap & ship
MORE Reason to Come In!
PLEASE DO!

614 Wooster Pike Terrace Park

248-1999
www.tedstrains.com




Labor Day Parade 1999
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On behalf of the Recreation
Commission, thanks to everyone
who helped make the 1999 Labor
Day Weekend a big success.
Through their extraordinary efforts,
we were able to raise over $13,000
for TPRC programs.

The Garage Sale was run again
by Grace Holmes and made over
$6,500. Special thanks go to Greg
& Amy Hadijan, Jan Dever, Betsey
Ecker, Jennifer Vedder, Dot Sperry,
Kelly Schmidt and Beth Srofe for
working long hours with the many
“treasures” donated this year.

The other event organizers
were: Steve Conway—>5K and kids’
run; Lauri Heffner and Lon & Sylvia
Stirsman—Parade; Katy Bamhill and
Beth Srofe—Games; Boy Scouts—
Food booth; Mike & Crissy Holcomb

Fresh T.P. Honey
for your holiday needs

Half pint...........$2.00
Pint.....ccccoveiireenee. 3.00
Quart......ccceevveeene 5.00

Ann & Jim Gilchrist
831-9109

and Jeff & Valerie Arington—Food
booth; Rusty Wilson—Treasurer and
Ticket booth. We also had 18 booth
sponsors. They will be acknowl-
edged again next month, with the fi-
nal financial results.

Many people give their time to
the TPRC, as well as the other spe-
cial community events, making Ter-
race Park a great place. Grace
Holmes, Sy Swart and Beth Srofe are
three that deserve specia! thanks.

Grace has helped to raise over
$20,000 in 4 years, working an in-
credible number of hours on the
Garage Sale. Sy works diligently
on the playing fields, with the Scouts

Photo: Joddy Perry

Labor Day Thank You!

By John Srofe

and on any other
project if you ask his
help. Plus he always
has a smile on his
face. Beth has run countless pro-
grams in the Village with tremen-
dous organizational skills and drive
to make sure everything is done

right, even if she has to do all the }

work herself.

The success of the Labor Day
Weekend comes about with such
efforts. These three individuals are
examples of what volunteerism and
participation mean. Thank you
again to them, and to all who heliped
with a fun weekend.

Pressure Washer
Special!
1,500 to 3,500 adj. PSI
$40.00 a day
$150.00 a week

Free Delivery
and Pickup

(513) 831-2375

American Home Tool

Tool Rental For Your
Home, Lawn and Garden

Open 7 days a week

I\ -
VALLEY FLOOR

BATH 7% KITCHEN
SPECIALISTS

401 W. Wyoming Ave.

Over 50 Years Family Service to the Community

821-6777

Cincinnati, OH 45215 Res. 248-1091 I

Chris A. Rugh, Owner

active in the commu);;zty an

than just a
Realtor —

WEST SHELL

ear Tegrace P resident,
int

iemont ‘School District

v’ a professional
v’ a neighbor
v’ a friend

7203 WOOSTER PIKE, CII
Office: (513) 271-7200 Home: (513) 248-1453 Voice Mail: (513) 483-4001
An Independent ly Owned md Operted Manber of Coldwell Baker Real Egtae Corporaion

ATI, OH 45227-4398

Photo: Terry Sexmith

Photo: Terry Sexmith
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GRAPHICS

PC Service for Small Business & Home
Pc Tune-ups « Troubleshooting
Software Installation » System Set-ups
Upgrades & Repair
On Site Service Available
6105 Madison Road ¢ Cincinnati, Ohio 45227
Phone 561-2292 « Fax 561-2294
Web Page - www.hitechgraphics.com
email - sales @hitechgraphics.com
- - Professional Web Page Design - -

QUALITY PRINTING & COPYING

Direct Digital Color LaserPrinting from Disk
Laminating « Rubber Stamps ¢ Typesetting
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U.S. Coast Guard in Terrace Park

This summer the U.S. Coast
Guard showed their true biue col-
ors in Terrace Park. Commander
Craig Sattergren retired from the
U.S. Coast Guard Reserve after
serving ten years of active duty and
seven years in the reserve compo-
nent. The ceremony, conducted in
military and patriotic fashion,
brought many friends a first-time
view of the Coast Guard. Congress-
man Rob Portman was the guest
speaker and presented Craig a flag
flown over the U.S. Capital in honor
of his service and retirement. Con-
gressman Portman’s remarks high-
lighted the Coast Guard missions
of search and rescue, drug interdic-
tion, marine environmental protec-
tion and the importance of this mili-
tary service.

CDR Sattergren graduated
from the U.S. Coast Guard Acad-
emy with an undergraduate degree
in 1981. He served nearly two years
aboard U.S.C.G. Cutter Unimak,
and this convinced him that avia-
tion was the career path to pursue.
He received his flight training
through- the U.S. Navy and

Photo: Susan Sattergren

Commander Craig Sattergren (left) shakes the hand of Congress-
man Rob Portman at the retirement ceremony.

cific Ocean while stationed at Coast
Guard Air Station Sacramento, CA.
There he met his wife, Susan, while
earning his graduate degree from
Embry-Riddle Aeronautical Univer-

transitioned to the Coast Guard HU-
25 Falcon Jet. He flew over the Pa-

sity. He also served at Air Station
Astoria, OR. He joined Delta Air

MILFORD

Packaging & Shipping
UPS / FedEx / Freight
Custom Packaging
Gift Wrapping
Packaging Supplies

831-58355

316 Main Street
Historic Downtown Milford

PET SITTING

TLC for PETS

We'll feed and play with your pet, walk your dog.
Holidays, weekends and after school

Reasonable rates
Dependable service Adult Supervised
Call Eric Rugh 248-1091

GEeT To Know
THE DAVEY

egin with a call to one
B of your local Davey
representatives. They
aren't salespeople; they're
certified arborists and
licensed applicators, trained to advise you on what's
ecologically best for keeping your trees and shrubs

O
i,.

healthy and beautiful. %
Call on Davey for: "

* Quality Pruning
e Deep Root Fertiliz

DIFFERENCE.

e Seasonal Clean-up R
e Lightning Protection %
¢ Residential/Commercial Works

Call today for a free property assessment and estimate.

DAVEY #
513-575-1733

SERVING THE U.S. AND CANADA FOR OVER 100 YEARS.

Visit the Davey Web Site at http://www.davey.com

Lines as a pilot in 1991, and served
in the Coast Guard Reserve in Salt
Lake City until the unit was decom-
missioned in 1997. CDR Sattergren
and his wife live on Michigan Drive
with their three children, Sarah,
Amy and Timmy.

JAMES R. BELL

Attorney At Law

271-6554

Estate Administration
Wills and Trusts
Family Law
Business and Real Estate

Mariemont Executive Building
3814 West Street Suite 215

NORDLOH & ASSOCIATES, INC.
SURVEYING & MAPPING

LEE C. NORDLOH P.S., PRESIDENT
OHIO REGISTRATION NO. 7066
733 INDIAN HILL ROAD TERRACE PARK, OHIO 45174
(513) 831-7096
(513) 831-4437 fax

MEMBER PROFESSIONAL LAND SURVEYORS OF OHIO

Janet Sarran

Travel Consultant

Provident* Travel

Harpers Station
11309 Montgomery Road, Suite C, Cincinnati, OH 45249
Telephone 513-831-56221  FAX 513-530-0196
Voice Mail 513-665-5221  1-800-354-8108

Why do people buy
life insurance?

The most common reason

for buying life

insurance is

to protect your

family in the

event you, your spouse or another
family breadwinner dies.
Travelers Monthly Rates

Preferred Plus N/S for
$250,000 20yt Level Term

Age 35M $22.58
Age 35/F $20.25
Age 40/M $31.41
Age 40/F $25.14

C.T. Beach & Company

A family business insuring your family s business
3913 Qak St., Mariemont, OH 45227
(513) 271-7277

ADDISON
MAUPIN, INC.

A TRADITION
oF CLASSIC
LANDSCAPE DESIGN
AND
PERSONAL SERVICE

DESIGN
INSTALLATION
MAINTENANCE

WALKWAYS ¢ PATIOS

831.7797

Vivian Franz, Ph.D.
Director

SEampliehier
EDUCATIONAL RESOURCE CENTER
e Tutoring * Enrichment
* Books ¢ Learning Games ¢ Educational Toys

831-6344 Behind the

PNC Bank

614 Wooster Pike
Terrace Park

=
PRIVATE PRESCHOOL

ENRICHMENT
IN TERRACE PARK

ONE MORNING OPENING 9:00 - 12:00
ONE AFTERNOON OPENING 1:30 - 4:30

$50.00 WEEKLY
EXTENDED TIME AVAILABLE

EDUCATIONAL THEMES
ART MUSIC GAMES

FOR INFORMATION CALL
KANGARUGH KIDS
248-1091




Laura Colston (left) and Ed Annan have almost two decades of life
squad service to smile about. Not pictured: Linnette Bollinger.

Volunteers find fun and fulfillment
as EMTS, but who are they?

By Cyndy Finnigan

Linnette Bollinger is a busy
mom with four children (high school
through college) who juggles their
needs with her own numerous vol-
unteer activities, such as Meals on
Wheels, PTO and the Fine Arts
Fund. She joined the TPEMS in
1992 with the encouragement of her
family and friends who were already
in the life squad ranks. States
Linn, The training is of great value—
it helps you in your own life with your
family, as well as being a public ser-
vice. | have no medical back-
ground—my field is education, but
the classes and ongoing training
prepare you to handle emergency
situations.” Linn has some daytime
flexibility, so she often schedules
her duty during the day. She sub-
stitutes for others as needed, “as
does everyone,” says Linn. “lt’s an
eclectic, fun group of people. It's a
commitment, but a very fulfilling
one,” she concludes.

Having recently celebrated his
60" birthday, crewmate Ed Annan
feels qualified to refer to himself as
the “senior member of the squad. You
don’t have to be a young man to do
this,” he continues. “Some people
may have reached a point in their lives
where they have more time; life squad
is a good place to invest it.”

Ed has been on EMS for eight
years; his wife encouraged him to
join when they were new in the com-
munity as a way to get involved and
meet people. “It resulted in a tre-
mendous sense of satisfaction to
me,” he states. Ed had been a hos-
pital corpsman in the Navy at one
time, but “it was a long time ago.
The skills | use today are learned
and regularly practiced.” He has his
own sales company and travels a
four-state area on a regular basis.
He works in his EMS duty time “the

ATTENTION
HIGH SCHOOL & JUNOR
HIGH SCHOOL
STUDENTS
Do you need Community
Service Hours for your
volunteer work?

If so—please come support
the TPES Pumpkin Festival
October 22, 1999
5:30-8:30 p.m.

Shifts available from
5:30-7:00 or 7:00-8:30
Contact Denise
Guttenberger @ 576-0333
or Debbie Fletcher
@ 831-528

best that | can. Everyone is helipful
and co-operative. | justtry to be a
good soidier.”

Laura Colston joined the Ter-
race Park life squad a decade ago,
after being recruited by an EMS
member. “l took the training with a
buddy, and we had a lot of fun go-
ing to class and studying together,”
she reminisces. Laura grew up in
Terrace Park and recalls “the ladies
of life squad and how | admired
them. Now | can help the people
who were performing this service a
generation ago.” She is self-em-
ployed, with a home-based busi-
ness, which has enabled her to take
daytime shifts while her two children
attended school. Claims Laura, “I
am a better mother for having done
this and a better daughter. It has
contributed to a degree of self-con-
fidence and allowed me to take on
a leadership role in some cases,
which was new to me. I've made
some good friends and learned life
skills. It's been tremendously sat-
isfying,” she concludes.

The nineteen volunteer mem-
bers of Terrace Park’s Emergency
Medical Service come from all
walks of life; each person brings his
or her own personal experiences
and unique skills to the organiza-
tion. This is the first of a series of

Saturday, October 16th
6:30 p.m.

The Terrace Park Community Building
r.s.v.p. Leanna Paz (965-0846)
no later than October 7th

Tickets are $12.50 per person

(MERY POLAROD
(AVENGER HUAT

Returning by Popular Demand!
The Polaroid Scavenger Hunt Party.
Join us for Fotos, Foolishness and
Fun, Fun, Fun.

Picture yourself teaming up with some of
your neighbors to capture yourselves on
film...with a handsome man in uniform...or
at a sporting event or behind bars...all the
while enjoying good food, drink and
music.

at
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articles that will profile each EMS
volunteer. These are our friends
and neighbors who provide our
community with emergency assis-
tance with a personal touch. Help
is needed to continue this valuable
service. Call Julie Gislason, re-
cruiter, @ 831-6952 or any EMS
member for more information.

MILFORD FIRST UNITED METHODIST CHURCH
541 Main Street, Milford Ohio 45150
513-831-5500
Ministers: Richard L. Thomas, Bradford G. Olson
Robert D. Lovell & Elly I. Doenecke, DCE

Wednesday Prayer & Praise Service - 7:00 pm
Sunday Worship: 9:30 & 11:00 am UMYF 6-8 pm
Serving Milford, Miami Township and Terrace Park

St. Thomas Church Welcomes You

Sunday Services at 8:00, 9:15* and 11:15*

Holy Communion, music and sermon at all services
(*Nursery Care)

Church School at 9:15: Classes through
High School. 3-year-olds through 3rd grade
start in Children’s Chapel. Children join
their parents for Communion.

PET SITTING
Reliable 5th grader available on weekdays
after 3:30, weekends and holidays.
Will happily care for any type of pet.
Adult supervised. Call Stephanie Swart
@248-2055

Babysitting!
Hi my name is Christina Ryall, and | am 11 years old.
| have 3 brothers. I like to do anything that sounds like fun!

| enjoy playing with kids. | can baby-sit after 4:00 p.m. on Fridays.
On weekdays | can baby-sit between 4:00 & 6:00 p.m.\(
N

g

7.

If you have any questions or want me } D
to baby-sit just call 248-4515

My home address is: 214 Rugby Ave. Terrace Park
| hope to hear from u soon.
Christina

R

513-791-0898

original sculpture

Metal Concepts by Ray Miller
8415 Miami Road, Cincinnati, Ohio 45243

functional ironwork/furniture
garden gates and fencing
_reproduction wrought iron
architectural accents
commissioned public sculpture
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dehydrated

By Buz Ecker

After nearly ten years of wa-
ter fountains with no water,
Drackett Field now has water! Un-
der the leadership of Baseball
Commissioner Matt Nickum, a long
three days of hard work finally
brought water. Said Matt, “We
saved about $16,000 from what it
would cost from outside contrac-
tors. Let me state how none of this
could be done without the gener-
osity of Drackett Harth Construc-
tion and the expertise of Ray
Adams on backhoe.”

The reason Matt was able to
complete the project with such a
savings is that he tapped into the
Swim Club water main (a separate
water meter has been installed for

Terrace Park Sports

Drackett Field no Ionger

,”
Photos Joddy Perry
Five men in the mud.

the fountains) and dug a trench to Py

the softball fountain. Once the cop-
per pipe was laid and connected,
all three fountains were charged.
The last part of the process is re-
placing the actual fountains, which
should be done at press time.
Good job, Matt! Great idea

and follow through on a project for "

all the thirsty children who play at
Drackett Field!

Matt Nickum (left) and Buz Ecker
exult in a job well done.

FOR SALE

ReCreation’s “Rainbow Play System-SUNSHINE
CASTLE”, with 2 ladders, platform canopy, scoop slide,
trapeze, tire swing, Jacob’s ladder and 3 sling swings,
gently used, $1050 (1/2 the price of a new one).

Call 831-5285

M
s

%

Copies - Xerox

248-2121

Helping to build your business...
one impression at a time!

Things We Print...
Brochures Directories Newsletters
Business Cards Fnvelopes Pocket Folders
Business Forms Invitations Programs
Carbonless Forms ~ Labels Rolodex Cards
Services We Perform...
Bulk Mailing Folding MarketPlace Lists
Color Copies Forms Control Numbering
Color Output GBC Binding  Offset Printing

Graphic Design Thermography
Desktop Publishing Marketing
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By Susan Austin

Some outstanding swims
and exciting races were certainly
a part of the 1999 Terrace Park
Tiger Shark swim team, coached
by Kurt Yates and Forrest
Kennedy. This summer the team
was small in number but had
strong showings in all age groups
at the summer championship
meet at Miami Hills Swim Club,
July 14-15. The season ended
with the Tiger Shark swimmers
in 5" place and the divers,
coached by Steph Hogue, in 5th
place. Acelebration brunch was
held at the Swim Club to honor
the team. Plaques were awarded
to first year swimmers. In addi-
tion, special honors were given
to the following swimmers:

10 & Under Girls

Most Improved—Gabrielie Smith
Most Valuable—Amy Sattergren
Coaches Award— Janey Carmen

11 & Up Girls

Most Improved—Erin Nickum
Most Valuable—Emily Colston
Coaches Award—Katie Morgan

Tiger Sharks churned
up the water

10 & Under Boys

Most Improved—Lennie Cottrell
Most Valuable—John Austin
Coaches Award—Joey Mileham

11 & Up Boys

Most Improved—Shane Smith
Most Valuable—Wren Dupre
Coaches Award—Dan Austin

Photo: Susan Austin
Front row (I-r): Gabrielle Smith, Amy Sattergren, Lennie Cottrell, Joey
Mileham, John Austin, Shane Smith; Back Row (I-r): Coach Kurt Yates,
Katie Morgan, Wren Dupre, Dan Austin, Asst. Coach Forrest Kennedy.

Special thanks were given to
Julie Morgan for her tireless or-
ganization and execution as the
Parent Liaison.

For those who plan ahead,
next year's Swim Team meets
are: June 8, 15, 19, 22, 29; July
6. The Diving Team champion-
ship is July 10. Terrace Park is
the host team for the 2000 Seven
Hills Swim Team Championship,
to be held here on July 12-13.

OPTOMETRIST

6834 Wooster Pike
in the Mariemont Strand behind
Starbucks Coffee

* Comprehensive Eye Exams

« Latest Styles of European
Designer Eyewear

* Glaucoma, Cataract. LASIK
Evaluation

« All Types of Contact Lenses

 Evening & Weekend Hours

561-7704
Hours by Appointment

5 T4

Trading Co.

135 Main Street
Milford, Ohio
(513) 576-1810

Please Call for Hours

Labor Day Run became
international event

By Steve Conway

Fifty runners and walkers
turned out for the 1999 edition of
the Terrace Park Labor Day Run on
September 5. Men’s winner was
George Comfort, who finished in
18:53. The women'’s race win was
a cooperative effort between two
training buddies, Charla Thomas
and Lois Knox in 23:44. All win-
ners set course records. The kids'
one-mile winners were Joey

200 Years ©

Beyersdorfer and Janey Carman.
Competitors came as far as
Johannesburg, South Africa, to
compete on the flat, scenic course.
John McShare from South Africa is
visiting his daughter, and thought
the race was quite competitive.
Terrace Park Police Depart-
ment provided race security, and
sponsors included Drackett Harth
Construction, PNC Bank-Terrace
Park, UDF, Chiquita Brands and
The Running Spot East in Milford.
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and counting...

* Framed Folk Art * Sgraffito Redware * Wool
Braided Rugs % Bennington Pottery % American Windsor
Chairs % Pine Primitives % Shaker Natural Cherry * I8th

Century Wingbacks % Old World Pewter % Carved
Shore Birds % Forged Iron * Hand-punched Tin * and
much much more...
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